










		

Building Futures 
How one couple took a chance to build their new future. 
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I	first	met	Charity	many	years	ago	when	I	sought	out	a	personal	
trainer	to	help	me	rehab	after	a	back	injury.	I	later	saw	Charity	start	a	
morning	fitness	TV	show,	open	up	her	own	gym,	write	a	book,	start	a	
podcast,	compete	and	win	the	Mrs.	Idaho	pageant,	the	list	goes	on.		

She	was	doing	so	many	awesome	things	I	decided	to	ask	her	to	be	a	
guest	on	my	weekly	radio	show.		

It	was	an	awesome	interview.		Here	is	a	link	if	you	want	to	check	it	
out:		http://IdahoSpeakeasy.com/Charity-Marjors	

Some	time	after	the	interview,	she	invited	me	up	to	her	home	to	
meet	her	husband	Chris	because	they	were	toying	with	the	idea	of	
maybe	selling.		

I	believe	I	walked	in	and	said,	“Wow!”	

Chris	is	a	full	time	fire	fighter,	but	he	is	also	an	experienced	builder.	I	
learned	that	Chris	built	the	home	and	Charity	helped	design	it.		The	
home	was	not	like	any	I	had	seen	in	Boise.		The	main	living	room	had	
a	glass	garage	style	door,	and	the	rest	of	the	interior	had	a	matching	
contemporary	house.	I	loved	it.	So	naturally	I	asked,	“Why	do	you	
want	to	sell?”			

Chris	said	the	topic	of	selling	took	on	a	new	level	of	interest	once	they	
received	their	tax	assessment.	It	went	WAY	up.	Which	meant	that	his	
property	taxes	were	about	to	make	a	big	jump,	and	frankly	he	was	
surprised	by	the	amount	they	valued	his	home	at	and	was	wondering	
if	I	thought	it	was	accurate.			

I	could	easily	see	the	tax	assessment	
was	in	the	ballpark	and	probably	even	
low	for	what	we	could	sell	the	home	
for.		So	the	good	news	was	that	Chris	
and	Charity	had	some	equity	built	up	
in	the	home.		The	bad	news	was	that	
even	if	they	sold	and	captured	the	
equity	in	the	home,	what	would	they	
move	into	that	could	be	better?			

Chris	explained	how	they	would	like	to	
build	a	home	that	had	multiple	units	
with	it	so	that	they	could	AirBnB	the	
units	to	offset	their	own	living	
expenses.		They	were	already	using	
AirBnB	to	rent	out	their	basement,	
which	was	a	great	additional	income	
for	them.	So	if	they	sold	their	current	
home	it	would	mainly	be	to	capitalize	on	their	equity	so	they	could	
further	invest	in	real	estate	that	would	produce	a	higher	income	for	
their	family.		In	other	words,	they	were	willing	to	downsize	from	their	
current	home	to	build	a	better	investment.			

I	was	impressed	with	their	decision.	Not	everyone	is	willing	to	
downsize	for	these	reasons.	Some	are	forced	into	that	decision.			

Chris	told	me	that	if	they	were	going	to	sell,	their	mission	was	to	
maximize	what	they	could	get	out	of	it,	even	if	that	meant	having	it	
on	the	market	longer	to	find	the	right	buyer.		
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I	immediately	went	to	work	to	determine	
the	right	prescription/plan	for	Charity	and	
Chris	to	maximize	the	perceived	value	of	
their	home.	This	is	a	key	part	of	our	Value	
Driven	Approach	that	I	spell	out	in	detail	in	
my	book		
[Follow	link	get	a	free	copy]	
http://mybook.fsbrokers.com	

First	step	–	the	diagnosis,	we	started	
with	the	home	staging	consultation,	
followed	up	by	assessing	repair	work	
and	determining	what	minor	
improvements	should	be	made.		

Next	step	–	doing	the	essential	work	to	capitalize	on	opportunity.	
They	are	always	there,	the	opportunities	to	enhance	property	value.	
It’s	just	that	sometimes	they	are	hidden,	out	of	sight	to	the	untrained	
eye.	
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Once	the	house	was	ready,	it’s	game	time.	That’s	when	I	send	in	my	
secret	weapons.	I	hire	one	of	the	best	photographers	in	town	to	
provide	an	impressive	set	of	professional	photos	that	help	tell	the	
home’s	‘story.’	Photos	are	expertly	enhanced	to	give	the	best	first	

impression	we	can	to	prospective	homeowners.		
We	want	buyers	looking	online	to	say	“wow”	
just	like	I	did	the	first	time	I	saw	the	home.		
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Based	on	the	sellers’	objectives,	we	design	a	
price,	presentation,	and	visibility	plan.		We	
purposely	pushed	the	pricing	in	the	
neighborhood.		There	wasn’t	much	evidence	a	
home	of	their	square	footage	could	sell	for	the	
price	we	were	seeking,	however	I	knew	if	the	
home	was	presented	and	marketed	right	that	
we	could	push	the	perceived	value	of	the	home	
to	the	maximum	the	market	could	bear.	

We	got	Chris	and	Charity’s	home	sold.	Though	
Chris	and	Charity	deserve	much	of	the	credit	
since	they	worked	their	tails	off	getting	the	
house	ready.			

On	top	of	the	great	price	their	home	sold	for,	they	also	saved	over	
$10,000	off	the	traditional	real	estate	fees	since	they	elected	for	our	
Consultant	Based	fee	structure	versus	the	percentage	of	sale	price	
fee	structure.			

I	found	Chris	and	Charity	to	be	very	inspiring.		They	are	making	big,	
hard	decisions	to	build	their	future.		Just	watching	them	in	action	I	
have	no	doubt	they’ll	achieve	the	goals	they	are	chasing.			
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Meet Ken Rodgers. 

Ken served in the Marine Corps 
in the Vietnam War; he was 
involved in the 77-day siege of 
Khe Sanh and was later awarded 
a Purple Heart. 

Here is a photo from the Idaho 
Statesman of Ken Rodgers at the 
Veteran’s Day Parade. Ken was 
one of the Grand Marshals of the event. 

Ken and his wife Betty recently made an amazing documentary film 
about the 77-day seige of Khe Sanh called: 

Bravo! Common Men, Uncommon Valor 

The film is about Bravo Company, First 
Battalion, 26th Marine Regiment. It is a 
personal tale of young men, untested, mostly 
new to Vietnam, who were trapped in one of 
the worst sieges in the history of American 
warfare. 

The siege of Khe Sanh was one of the salient 
conflicts of the American experience in the 
Vietnam War, and the young men of Bravo 

Company were asked again and again to stand up and fight under 
some of the most trying conditions of the lengthy war. And they 
delivered. 

This is the best war documentary I’ve ever seen. 

It tells the true stories of these young boys stuck in a horrific situation 
and the story that unfolds about the “Ghost Patrol” and the “Payback 
Patrol” are astonishing.  

Watch this film to honor those men and women who risk everything 
and give everything for their fellow soldiers and for us. 

You can get the DVD here: https://bravotheproject.com/store 

Ken Rodgers Interview: 

When did you serve?  

I served in the United States Marine Corps from October 4, 1966 
through November 3, 1969.  

Is it possible (or not) to relate your experiences to civilians? 

I think you can relate combat experiences to civilians on an 
intellectual level but not on a visceral one unless they have 
encountered similar events in their lives that let them know the 
boredom, the fear, the rage, the exhilaration of war. Sometimes 
literature and sometimes film might get the essence of combat 
experiences across if they are able to let the reader or viewer smell, 
taste, hear, touch and see the horror of war. 

How does being a Veteran impact your life now? 

I think about Vietnam every day, multiple times a day. It haunts my 
dreams and the way I view my fellow human beings. After 50 years I 
still struggle to deal with the Post Traumatic Stress and moral injury 
and mild TBI. On the positive side, my experience in Vietnam showed 
me what it means to be alive and I am happy to be so. 

The Power of Story to Educate and Heal 
Ken Rodgers | Veteran | Film Maker | Story Teller 
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What compelled you to begin 
your film project? 

In 2009 Betty and I attended a 
reunion of Khe Sanh veterans 
and there were a lot of men who 
served in Bravo Company on 
hand. Betty sat with us at big 
round tables as we recounted 
events at Khe Sanh and she told 
me that once the men left, their stories went with them. She told me 
that we should document their stories. We discussed a book, audio 
recording or video. I told her I thought it was a great idea but we 
needed to get the input of Ken Pipes who was our commanding officer 
at the Siege. Betty asked him if it was okay for us to tell the story of 
Bravo Company at Khe Sanh. He agreed and wished us luck since 
people had tried before and it hadn’t really worked out. So, we 
decided to make a film. We didn’t know anything about making films 
but we got a lot of great support from the Idaho film community, 
especially Lance and Pam Thompson, Ben Shedd, the folks at Wide 
Eye Productions, Sharon Larson and the late Mark Spear. 

Can you summarize the film? 

BRAVO! COMMON MEN, UNCOMMON VALOR is the story of 
Bravo Company, 1/26 during the seventy-seven day Siege of Khe 
Sanh during the Vietnam War told through the voices of fifteen 
Marines and Navy Corpsmen who lived it. As the film critic Stephen 
Hunter has said, “History over the lip of a trench.” The film is 
compelling, visceral, disturbing, and in the end, uplifting. 

What did you learn during the making of the film? 

I learned about the power of story to educate and heal. I learned that 
giving voice to the survivors of traumatic experiences can be a healing 
experience for both the folks telling the story and the folks who read 
or view it. 

Do you have plans for future films? 

Betty and I are in the process of making a new film titled I MARRIED 
THE WAR, about the wives of combat veterans and how they deal 
with the family issues generated by the wars that follow their husbands 
home. We have interviewed six women, from the World War II era 
down through the current Middle Eastern conflicts. Since we have 
eleven more women eager and waiting to tell their stories, we are on 
the hunt for funds that will allow us to travel to Texas, Georgia, 
Michigan and other locations around the country to film their 
interviews. As he did on BRAVO!, award-winning editor John Nutt is 
on board to edit this film. Idaho Public Television is committed to 
screening the film when complete and is also interested in pitching the 
film to their sister public television stations around the country. 

You	can	watch	the	trailer	or	buy	the	DVD	at:	
http://bravotheproject.com	



The reason we wrote this book was to inform clients how we take a Value-Driven Approach to Sell
Real Estate. There are unique ways to manipulate the perceived value of any home on the market.
Because maximum profit for a home seller cannot be guaranteed, it must be engineered. For a more
in-depth discussion on this topic, request a free copy of my book, by emailing me at 
Mike@FrontStreetBrokers.com or go to http://mybook.FSBrokers.com

IVY’S	
Christmas	Project	
Recommendation:	

Popsicle	Stick	Snowflakes 

Items	you	need:	
1. Paint
2. Hot	Glue	
3. Mini-Popsicle	Sticks	

Step	1:	Get	3	groups	of	6	mini-popsicle	sticks	and	that	
should	equal	18	popsicle	sticks.	Glue	each	group	of	6	in	
a	line.	Glue	two	lines	together	in	an	X	and	then	the	3rd	
horizontally	through	the	middle.	Add	the	extra	popsicle	
sticks	to	make	it	look	more	like	a	snowflake.						
Step	2:	Then	you	paint	it	with	white	paint.	Or	blue	
paint.		

Tip	#1:	Be	aware	because	the	tip	of	the	hot	glue	gun	
can	burn	our	hands.	And	I	know,	because	it	burned	
mine.					
Tip	#2:	You	can	also	make	mini	popsicle	stick	
snowflakes	if	you	don’t	want	to	make	a	big	one.		
Tip	#3:	Just	so	you	know,	I	also	made	a	snowman.		

EMILIA’S	
BOOK	REVIEW	

See You in the Cosmos 

by Jack Cheng 

It’s about a boy who 
records his journey of his 
life and love of rockets. 
From finding his new 
sister to getting a serious 
injury. The author 
doesn’t use chapters, but 
instead does “New 
Recordings” like a 
journal entry.   

What I like about this 
book is that it brings out feelings that you may have 
had in real life that you’ve felt before. Reading about 
this boy makes you feel deep feelings. It changed the 
way I see the world. I don’t know what else to say.  
It was good. I totally recommend it.  On a scale of 1 
to 10, I rate it a 10.  Mike	Turner	-Front	Street	Brokers	

877	W	Front	St,	Boise	ID	83702	
Mike@FrontStreetBrokers.com	
Mobile:	208-340-8399	
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NEWS AT HOME 
The	holidays	are	upon	us	and	like	many	families	we	have	a	few	holiday	traditions	
we	like	to	do	in	the	Turner	household.		One	of	my	favorites	is	on	Thanksgiving	
morning.				

Since	many	of	our	friends	and	neighbors	are	busy	
with	family	on	Thanksgiving,	we	started	a	tradition	
of	having	a	bloody	mary	bar	from	10-12pm	every	
year.		

I	believe	we	started	this	bloody	mary	tradition	a	few	
years	ago	to	celebrate	Amanda’s	book,	Hair	of	the	
Corn	Dog	that	hit	the	New	York	Times	best-seller	list.	

The	event	was	such	a	big	hit	with	our	friends	that	
we’ve	been	doing	it	ever	since.	We	of	course	have	a	
treat	for	the	kids	too,	but	this	tradition	is	really	for	
the	adults.			

Here	is	a	picture	from	last	year…	It’s	making	me	
thirsty.		

Amanda’s	first	3	books	were	a	series	on	
parenting	humor.		She’s	now	on	book	4	of	a	
travel	humor	series.			

She	has	published	4	books	in	the	last	2	years.	I	
know,	it’s	a	lot,	right?			

Amanda	has	been	so	busy	writing	and	
parenting,	she	hasn’t	had	time	for	much	else,	
so	we	are	finally	doing	something	about	that	
and	throwing	Amanda	a:		

BOOK	LAUNCH	PARTY!	
YOU’RE	INVITED!		

SATURDAY	DEC	16TH	5-8pm	at	the	Front	Street	Brokers	office	on	
the	corner	of	Front	and	9th	(877	W.	Front	Street).	Free	and	open	
to	the	public,	we’ll	have	wine	and	treats	on	hand.	And	of	course	
Amanda	will	be	there	to	autograph	copies	of	her	books.	(They	
make	great	holiday	gifts…).	Mark	your	calendars	for	12/16	and	
we	hope	to	see	you	there.	




